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Revision of Article 3 of the 58 Agreement

Introduction:

As requested at the January 2011 meeting of the WP29 Informal Group on IWVTA (see IWVTA-05-02-Rev.1, paragraph 18), OICA and CLEPA herewith submit the following proposal for amendments to Article 3 of the 58 Agreement.

Proposal:

Article 3, amend to read:

"Wheeled vehicles, equipment or parts for which type approvals have been issued by a Contracting Party in accordance with Article 2 of this Agreement and manufactured either in the territory of a Contracting Party applying the Regulation concerned, or in such other country as is designated by the Contracting Party which has duly approved the types of wheeled vehicles, equipment or parts concerned shall be held to be in conformity with the legislation of all the Contracting Parties applying the said Regulation through type approval. 
Further, with the objective of establishing mutual recognition of vehicle, equipment or parts type approvals, the Contracting Parties applying the Regulations annexed to the 1958 Agreement shall mutually accept, for the placing on their markets, UNECE type approvals granted to components and vehicle systems, without any further testing or administrative procedures."

Justification:

Article 3 of the 58 Agreement is a crucial one, especially since it is the only one addressing the concept of mutual recognition, which is the core of the 58 Agreement.

OICA and CLEPA believe it would be very useful to clearly spell out in the 58 Agreement that Contracting Parties applying a Regulation have the obligation to recognise approvals granted by another Contracting Party, without any further testing or administrative procedures.  This is the basic concept of mutual recognition of UNECE approvals, while at the same time not preventing individual countries to maintain or introduce additional national laws relating to taxation, etc., for national registration purposes.

Secondly, OICA and CLEPA wish to stress again that it is perfectly feasible for a Contracting Party to use self-certification on their national market, while at the same time being able to grant ECE type approvals.  This means that such countries duly meet their obligations under the 58 Agreement (e.g. granting and accepting approvals), even though the national registration procedures are based on self-certification.  The current wording of Article 3 could create legal problems: such countries do "apply the UNECE Regulations through type approval" when it comes to granting and accepting approvals, but they do not "apply the UNECE Regulations through type approval" in the strict sense of the word for national sales and registrations.  The process used nationally by the Contracting Parties to apply Regulations is totally irrelevant, as long as the 1958 Agreement rights and obligations are respected.  Therefore, the wording "through type approval" should be deleted.

Thirdly, OICA and CLEPA consider that the current wording of Article 3 could be considered as an attempt to regulate or limit the location of vehicle assembly plants, which would most likely be contrary to free trade rules.  As also stated by the Russian Federation in IWVTA-03-07, it is the manufacturer who is responsible for the compliance and conformity of production of his product, regardless where the product is actually produced
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